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Partnership for Ealing

Children and Young People’s Board
15th March 2011, 3.30 – 5.30pm, Telfer Room, Ealing Town Hall
MINUTES

Papers for this meeting are available from: 

www.ealing.gov.uk/services/council/lsp/meetings/change_for_children 

Contact Sarah Ewum, for more information: 

020 8825 7586, EwumS@ealing.gov.uk
	Attendance:

	[PW]

Cllr Patricia Walker

Portfolio Holder, Children and Young People

[DA]

David Archibald

Executive Director, Children and Adults, LBE

[JF]

Judith Finlay

Director, Children and Families, LBE

[CG]

Cathy Garlick

Ealing Hospital

[MW]

Maggie Wilson

Head of Children’s Commissioning, LBE

[PA]

Paul Adair

Head Teacher Special School

[CC]

Carmel Cahill

Ealing Community Network, ECVS
[SE]

Sarah Ewum

Policy Support Officer, Policy and Performance, LBE

[MP]

Marcella Phelan

Assistant Director, Planning, Commissioning and Partnerships, LBE

[CW]

Clare Welsby

Children’s Centres Strategic Manager, Early Years, LBE

[MU]

Mary Umrigar

Business Manager, Performance, LBE

[CB]

Charles Barnard

Head of Early Years, Childcare and Play, LBE

[JL]

Jaswant Lall

Local Partnership Manager, JCP

[LH]

Lesley Hunter

Pre-School Learning Alliance

[HM]

Heather Matthews

Ealing Contact-a-Family

[YL]

Yvonne Leese

Director of Operational Services, Ealing and Harrow Community Services

[AC]

Cllr Ann Chapman

Non-Exec Director, WLMHT

[ZR]

Zoe Richards

Commissioning Manager, ESCAN, LBE

[GS]

Ghazala Sheikh
Joint Assistant Director, ESCAN, LBE

Apologies: 

[CS-B]

Clare Scott-Booth

Chief Executive, West London YMCA
[VC]

Victoria Cannizzaro

Policy and Performance, LBE
[MS]

Mo Sabur

Head Teacher, Elthorne Park High School

[DW]

David Worlock

Independent Chair, Ealing Safeguarding Children Board
[BC]

Ben Cassidy

St Joseph’s Primary School
[BL]

Bridget Ledbury

Operations Manager, WLMHT




	1. 
	Welcome and  Introductions, minutes

· Minutes from 10th February 2011
	Actions

	
	Apologises were accepted from Clare Scott-Booth, Victoria Cannizzaro, Mo Sabur, Ben Cassidy, David Worlock and Bridget Ledbury.

The minutes from the last meeting were agreed. There were no matters arising.

	

	2.
	NHS Continuing Care

· Children’s Continuing Care draft strategy 2011-14, Zoe Richards 
	

	
	ZR presented the Children’s Continuing Care draft strategy.

ZR advised that in September 2010 Ealing Children’s Trust Board adopted the national framework for delivery and assessment of children’s continuing care needs.  The process has seen nine children undergo assessment since 1st October 2010.

ZR advised that children’s continuing care is a key priority area for development.  A range of engagement mechanisms have been used in developing the strategy.  

The strategy’s visions is that Ealing will be a place where all disabled children, young people and their families can play a full part and reach their potential.
Members were asked to:

· Agree the existing model to deliver a multi agency response to the needs of children with complex health needs is continued.

· Promote ongoing dialogue to clarify organisational roles and responsibilities in the support of children with complex health needs and their families.
All members agreed these recommendations. 


	

	3.
	C&YP Priorities


· Children and Young People’s Plan, Marcella Phelan
	

	
	MP advised the board of the main priorities for the CYPP, as suggested in the CTB priority setting day.   

The proposed partnership priorities for 2011/14 are:
1. Staying Safe

· Early Intervention

2. Be Healthy

· Communication, speech and language skills

· Healthy Eating

3. Enjoy and Achieve

· Narrowing the attainment gap of the lowest achieving 20%.

4. Making a positive contribution

· To reduce levels of youth crime (initial and re-offending) and improve life chances of young people at risk of involvement in offending behaviour
5. Improving Economic Well Being
· To maximise youth employment and engagement in education, training and employment through effective partnership action.
MP confirmed she would will re-word priority 2 to ensure that all groups are included. 

Members were asked to:
· Comment and agree the priorities

· Consider and note the proposed timeline for implementation

· Adopt the priorities suggested
Members agreed the recommendations. 


	MP to re-word priority 2 to include all groups.

	4.
	CWD Strategy 2011 - 2014
· Children with Disability draft strategy, Ghazala  Sheikh
	

	
	GS presented members with the draft Ealing Strategy for Disabled Children, Young People and their Families (including those with complex health care needs). 

The draft strategy highlights Ealing’s vision for disabled children, young people and their families. In addition it sets out to provide a community in which all disabled children, young people and their families can play a full part and reach their potential.
Many agencies collaborated to produce the strategy including:

· Ealing Council Children’s Services

· Ealing and Harrow Community Services

· NHS Ealing

· Ealing Community and Voluntary Service (ECVS)
The strategy highlights that in order for disabled children and young people to play a full part in the community and reach their potential, the following are essential:

· They are given the best possible early start in life with timely access to coordinated universal and specialist health care and equipment 

· They have the opportunity to enjoy ordinary family life as they grow up

· They are included and involved, and feel safe, in their schools and communities and have a good education that enables them to achieve their potential as contributing members of society and provides a firm foundation for adult life

· They have equal access to play, leisure, cultural and social activities 

The strategy is underpinned by the following core themes, which were developed around the Every Child Matters outcomes. They are:

· Integration and social inclusion




· Prevention and Early Intervention



· Independence and Choice (including 14 –16 Transition) 
 

· Participation and Partnership





· Safeguarding





· Efficient and effective use of resources



GS advised that an action plan was being developed and would update board members on future progress.


	

	5.
	Children's Centre Strategy

· Children’s Childcare Strategy Report, Charles Barnard
	

	
	CB updated members on the children Centres Strategy, in particular:  

· Children’s Centres Strategy 2008 - 2011 was established from a baseline of 20,750,children from birth to their fifth birthday (0-4).

· This baseline has increased to 23,950 from April 2011, for children from birth to their fifth birthday (0-4).
· There is a 15% increase in the amount of children aged 0-4 in the borough.

CB advised of the following progress to date:

· 20,000 families have been reached between 01/04/2010 & 31/12/2010 in Ealing Children’s Centres. 

· 255,000 service contacts have been made between 01/04/2010 & 31/12/2010 in Ealing Children’s Centres.
CB also updated members on the work of Coram. Coram is a voluntary sector provider of borough wide children’s centres outreach service. It has been running for 2 years, offering one to one support to families identified as requiring additional support. Coram work in partnership with Community Midwives, Health Visitors and Jobcentre Plus through the Child Poverty Pilots.

To date, Coram has reached 3,386 vulnerable families, and has been instrumental in maintaining a network of support.
CB also updated members on free childcare for disadvantaged 2 year olds. The free scheme, which started in March 2009, has currently benefited 481 children. It ensures that provisions of up to 15 hours per week are offered free for early learning and childcare to for 2-year-old children.
CD informed members that the following priorities were outlined by parents and children’s centre employees: 

· Early health services

· Stay in sessions

	

	6.
	Early Intervention grant

· Early Intervention report, Maggie Wilson
	

	
	MW updated members on the new early intervention funding stream that Local Authorities will receive from 2011/12 and the funding streams that it will replace.  

Local Authorities will receive a new Intervention Grant (EIG) from April 2011. This will replace the current EIG funding streams and is intended for early intervention work with children, young people and families.
From 2011/12, the EIG will replace a considerable number of funding streams for children’s services including:

· Sure Start Children’s Centres, Early Years Workforce, Early Years Sustainability Grant and Two Year Old Offer 

· Disabled Children Short Breaks

· Connexions, Youth Opportunity Fund, Youth Crime Action Plan, Youth Taskforce and Positive Activities for Young People Programme

· Think Family 

· Challenge and Support grant

· Children’s Fund

· Young People’s Substance Misuse (DfE)

· Teenage Pregnancy

· Targeted Mental Health in Schools

· ContactPoint

· Key Stage Four Foundation Learning

· Children’s Social Care Workforce

· Intensive Intervention

· January Guarantee

· Child Trust Fund
The EIG will fund various areas including:

· Improving outcomes for children affected by domestic violence: Community based therapeutic support for children and young people and play provision for children living in refuges
· Support for supplementary education: Helping to reduce the attainment gap and also encourages community development in BME communities

· Youth crime diversion: Mentoring for young people at risk of crime 

· Children with additional need: The services will provide enjoyable short breaks for children, will help young children to develop communication skills
· Promoting children and young people’s health: Supporting staff in a range of settings to promote children and young people’s health

· Parenting and family support: Intensive support for young parents, specialist-parenting support for those with higher levels of need
· Behaviour improvement: Funding for a multi-disciplinary service for adolescents.  The service will be provided in schools, at home and in a range of community settings. 

· Connexions services: To help young people to access advise about education and employment opportunities
· Positive activities for young people: Provided and enable young people to access enjoyable and constructive leisure activities 
· Social care training: To ensure staff are appropriately trained to deliver high quality interventions.

· Early years: the funding will be used to support the family information service, staff training, children’s centres, 2 year old funding, quality and inclusion – services which are designed to improve the life chances of young children and their parents.
MW confirmed that a report would be presented to cabinet on 22nd March 2011 for their approval and support.  

	

	7.
	Ealing Youth Action presentation of young peoples issues

· Presentation update, EYA representatives
	

	
	Representatives from Ealing Youth Action (EYA) provided a progress update.

The feedback focused on:

· Feedback on the actions from the Speak Our Conference 2011

· Work experience opportunities for young people

The Ealing Youth Mayor, Rebecca Ladipo, raised issues with ensuring that all youth members were encouraged to participate in activities and promote the idea of second chances.  She advised that it was important for youth members who may have gotten into trouble previously or not done something well, to have a place to redeem that.

EYA representatives also raised the following issues:

· The current work experience duration should be extended

· The Council should provide students will a wider range of different work experience areas to undertake their work experience
· Existing art centres should be promoted as an option for work experience placements
· Activities that promote participation from children of different ages should be encourages, in particular, street dancing in children’s centres.

Board members and EYA representatives discussed the various work experience opportunities available within the borough.
PA advised that similar support could be provided to special schools.

The Youth Major suggested the board members and EYA representatives work together to develop future priorities for young people in Ealing.
 
	

	8.
	AOB
	

	
	The next CTB meeting was confirmed for 14th June 2011, 3.30pm to 5.30pm, Queens Hall, Ealing Town Hall.

There were no further matters arising.
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